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PLEASE NOTE:   
 

VISION Articles are 
always due on the  

15th of each month. 

 

 

Events, Programs 
Activities, and Meetings to 

attend this month 

 
April 2019 

 

Glorify God 

    Grow in Christ and 

         Generously Share       

              God’s Love and Grace 

 

 
From the Pastor’s Desk 

Adrian N. Doll 
 
After what seemed like a longer than normal winter for the Desert Southwest, I could not help but 
smile when I saw the first sign of spring: flower blossoms on the church Bradford Pear trees.  A few 
flowering trees gave a prophetic shout:  “Spring is here!  Don’t give up hope!”  And in that moment,  
I was reminded of the hope God offers each one of us in Jesus Christ. 
 
This month we celebrate history’s biggest game changer.  The drama of the cross and the story of the 
empty tomb are the assurance that sin and death have been defeated.  No matter how many times 
you’ve heard the Easter story, I hope you’ll join us during the activities of Holy Week to observe,  
remember, and give thanks.   
 
Palm Sunday Weekend, April 13/14 
 
We will hear the story of Jesus’ Triumphal Entry into Jerusalem in Scripture and in song as we begin 
our observance of Holy Week. 
 
Maundy Thursday, April 18 – 7 PM 
 
Join us as we remember the night of Jesus’ betrayal.  Rev. Dr. Ken Harper, our Pastor Emeritus, will 
offer the evening meditation, and the Chancel Choir will perform sacred music reflective of Holy 
Week.  Our service will include the Sacrament of Communion. 
 
Good Friday, April 19  
Journey to the Cross – 12 PM to 4 PM in Fellowship Hall 
Journey through 13 stations for prayer, contemplation, and reflection. 
 
Reading of the Passion – 7 PM 
Our evening service will feature “An Interactive Presentation of the Passion” in Reader’s Theater. 
 
Easter Saturday, April 20 – 11 AM 
 
Don’t miss our Easter Picnic at Fox Ridge Park hosted by our Christian Education and  Fellowship 
Committees.  Invite your friends and family! 
 
Easter Sunday, April 21 
  
We will have three glorious services as we celebrate the joy of Easter morning: 
  
Sunrise Service - 6:30 AM in the Amphitheater.  
Traditional Services - 9:00 and 11:00 AM in the Sanctuary with Brass, Organ, and Choir.   
 Please note the change in worship schedule on Easter morning to accommodate parking needs. 
  

Spring is here!  Christ is Risen!  Celebrate with us this Easter! 
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 Men’s Bible Study and Fellowship 
 

 
This group of men meet at the church on Saturday              

mornings at 8:00 am for Bible Study and breakfast on  
the 2nd Saturday of the month.  

 
The group is now studying the Book of Ephesians. 

 
On the 4th Tuesday of every month we meet at 11:30 am  

for a casual lunch at Barley’s located at 4500 E. Sunset Rd. 
 

For more information, contact Joe Willis at 
jwillis40@cox.net.   We look forward to meeting you! 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

April 14 ~ Palm Sunday 
Rev. Adrian N. Doll 

  
April 18 ~ Maundy Thursday, 7:00 PM 

Guest Speaker: Rev. Dr. Kenneth Harper 
Communion will be served. 

  
April 19 ~ Good Friday, 12:00 PM—4:00 PM 

Journey to the Cross—Fellowship Hall 
  

April 19 ~ Good Friday, 7:00 PM 
“The Good Friday Reader’s Theater: 

An Interactive Presentation of the Passion.” 
  

April 20 ~ All Church Easter Picnic, 11:00 AM 
Fox Ridge Park, 420 Valle Verde Dr., Henderson 

(see details in bulletin) 
  

April 20 ~ No Saturday Evening Service 
 

April 21~ Easter Sunday 
Sunrise Service - 6:30 am in the GVPC amphitheater 

Traditional Services - 9:00 & 11:00 am  
(please note 2nd service time change) 

Rev. Adrian N. Doll 
 

 
 

Phoebe Bible Study 

We invite all Ladies to join us on the 2nd and 4th  
Friday of the month at 1:00 pm in the  

Conference Room for Phoebe Bible Study . 
 

The group is discussing  
a Temple and Tabernacle study based in the  

Book of Daniel in preparation for a study of the  
Book of Revelation beginning this fall. 

 
The group will meet on April 12 and 26.  

Come for an afternoon of insightful  
discussion and fellowship. 

 
 

 
Ladies Bible Fellowship  

 
Join us Wednesday, April 3 and 17 at 10:00 am.  

in the Conference Room. 
 

 We are studying   
Prayer: "Experiencing Awe and Intimacy with God“  

by Timothy Keller. 
 

For more information, contact group leader Cindy Cerullo 
or the church office (702) 454-8484. 

 
 

 
Steinway Update 

 
I have heard some discussion about what has happened to 
the piano fund now that Spencer is gone? Well the  
Worship and Music Committee wants you to know that the 
tremendous music program at Green Valley Presbyterian is 
not dependent upon an individual. The committee has   
reaffirmed it’s commitment to adding a piano when it  
becomes possible. The account stands at about $26,000 
and growing. Fund raisers are being planned as we move 
forward. Thank you to all who have contributed and as you 
plan your giving I hope you will continue to support the 
music program.  
 
Bill Ruby 
Co-chair of Worship & Music 



    3 

  

 

Senior Resources 
 
Encore and President and CEO – Marc Freedman 
I first heard of Encore through our publications from AARP.  Encore.org is one of the largest nonprofit service programs 
engaging people over 55.  This group aims to tap the skills and experience of people in midlife and beyond to improve 
communities.  A couple months ago, someone brought me a newspaper clipping of an interview with Marc Freedman 
who serves as the President and CEO of Encore. It was in the Las Vegas Sun on Monday, December 10, 2018 titled  
“This Nonprofit CEO’s Quest: Bringing Older Americans Back Into the Fold.”  He was promoting his recently released 
book, “How to Live Forever: The Enduring Power of Connecting the Generations.”  In this book, the author issues a call 
to find fulfillment and happiness in our longer lives by connecting with the next generations.  “Older people who mentor 
and support young people are three times as likely to be happy as those who fail to do so,” he stated in the article. 
 
Other books by Marc Freedman include: 

“Encore: Finding Work that Matters in the Second Half of Life.” 
“Prime Time:  How Baby Boomers Will Revolutionize Retirement and Transform America.” 
“The Big Shift: Navigating the New Stage Beyond Midlife.” 
 

On August 24, 2015, Forbes magazine published a piece on Marc Freedman titled “Marc Freedman: Helping Others Find 
Passion, Purpose and a Paycheck with an Encore.” 
 
Before my retirement from the school district, I sought out this type of information including at least one of these titles.  
This research led me to following my passion and now doing exactly what I want to be doing.  Finding and following  
God’s purpose for your life after retirement, brings a contentedness that is difficult to explain. 
 
Linda Rauenbuehler – Director of Congregational Care 

 
CareNotes  

 
The latest order of CareNotes has arrived.  These topics  
have been added to the displays located at the entrance to 
the Sanctuary: 

1. Weaving Body, Mind, and Spirit into Chronic Disease. 
2. Prayers for Coping with Cancer. 
3. Helping a Child Deal with Divorce. 
4. What to Say to Someone Who has Cancer. 
5. Is Your Teen Using Drugs? 
 
The motto on each CareNote is “Take One – and Take 
Heart. Give One – and Give Hope.”   
 
Please help yourself to these wonderful booklets or share 
with a loved one or friend who may be experiencing  
difficulty in their life.  

 

HEALING HEARTS 
 

Our mission statement is to  
“open our hearts, minds and souls,  

letting the Holy Spirit heal our losses in a 
safe environment; in turn commit  

to help others who come after us to heal.” 
  

Healing Hearts will NOT have a regular meeting in  
April as we will be celebrating Easter.   

We will have a brunch at the Adams home at 1:00 pm 
on Easter Sunday, April 21.  

 
“All praise to GOD, the father of our Lord Jesus Christ.  
GOD is our merciful Father and source of all comfort.  

He comforts us in all our troubles so that we can  
comfort others.  When they are troubled, we will be 

able to give them the same comfort GOD has given us.”   
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Monthly Money Matters 
April 2019 

 

As predicted in last month’s article, our financial picture 
looks much different at the end of February than it did at 
the end of January.  The mis-match between the budget 
and the writing of the per capita check is gone so  
expenses are now running below budget.  Offerings are 
running very significantly above budget which is mainly 
due to several of our members who are taking advantage 
of the provision of the law that allows direct contributions 
from an IRA to a charity.  That provision applies to every-
one over 70 ½ years of age who is required to take a  
minimum distribution (RMD) from their IRA. Those who 
take advantage of this provision are allowed to count the 
amount contributed to charity towards their RMD but they 
do not have to show it as income for tax purposes.  If you 
would like a more detailed explanation, please contact  
Allen Randle or Carol Johnson. 
 
Even though we are in very good shape financially, that 
does not mean that future offerings are not required.   
Remember that all offerings, no matter when they are 
made, are important to the church and are an important 
part of your relationship with God.   
 
The Administration Committee 

YTD Actual YTD Budget Year to Date

$159,076 $123,566 Offerings $2,225

$1,779 $1,442 Project Expenses $0

$519 $950  

$161,374 $125,957

$117,421 $134,416 Income Over/(Under) Expense $2,225

Net Income/(Loss) $43,953 -$8,459 BF Checking Account Balance $37,547

February YTD Custodial Fund Balance 213,783

$74,752 $81,344 Misssion Development Certificates 75,399

$5,972 $10,945 Total Synod Investments 289,183

$9,631 $21,196

$71,092 $71,092

Operating Fund $164,609

Restricted Funds $71,092

Checking Account Balance

Financial Statement -- February 2019

Total Expense

Temporary Restricted Funds

Beginning Balance

Restricted Income

Restricted Expense

Ending Balance

Current Income & Expense

Offerings

Cell Tower Utilities

Other Income

Total Income

Building Fund Income & Expense

 
Deacons Corner 

 
The Board of Deacons is very grateful for your  
continued and generous support in the form of money in 
the Deacons envelopes & items for the food banks we 
support!! Please keep it up, there are many people in 
need. 
 
We Need Your Help 
Friends in the Desert is in need of  men’s pants/jeans in 
sizes 40 or larger and men’s and women’s gym shoes in 
large sizes. Also needed are summer shirts for men and 
women in large and XL, and baseball caps. 
 
Meet Your Deacon Sunday was a great success!!!  
Thank you to everyone that attended and help make it 
happen! 
 
The Deacons recognize that without you we could not 
share God’s love to the extent as expressed by your  
generous giving. Please remember to bring  extra food 
items for the Henderson Presbyterian Church Food Bank 
and bulk food items for Friends of the Desert.  
 
We thank you again for your continued material and fi-
nancial support so we can do more for others! 
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Session Highlights 

 
Pastor’s Report 
A motion was made to approve the trip to Discover Israel: A Journey of Faith with 20 members and friends of Green 
Valley Presbyterian Church from October 28 - November 15, 2019. 
A motion was made to approve the trip to Imperial Cities with Oberammergau Passion Play featuring Budapest, Vienna 
and Prague with 18 members and friends of Green Valley Presbyterian Church from September 7 - 17, 2020. 
A motion was made to approve hosting Nevada Presbytery at Green Valley Presbyterian Church for their Spring meeting 
from March 8-11, 2020. The motions carried. 
 
Christian Education   
A motion was made to approve Vacation Bible School from June 10-14, 2019 from 8:30 am to 12:00 pm.  The  
curriculum is “The Incredible Race, Answers in Genesis.”  All donations will be given to Children’s Hunger Fund.  
The motion carried. 
 
Missions  
A motion was made to authorize the payment of $7,500.00 in monthly payments of $625.00 in 2019 to the Presbytery 
of Nevada/Pacific Synod Basic Mission Support. 
A motion was made to authorize payment of $3,500.00 to Victory Christian Fellowship Church, Spot Valley, Jamaica in 
three equal installments of $1,167.00 payable in March, June and September. 
A motion was made to authorize payment of $2,500.00 to One Another Missions (Quiocho Family Missionaries), Costa 
Rica, in three equal installments of $834.00 payable in April, August and December. 
A motion was made to approve the PCUSA Special Offering of the One Great Hour of Sharing during the season of Lent 
in 2019. The motions carried. 
 
Membership and Outreach  
A motion was made that Session approve collecting a free will offering with the entire proceeds going to  
“Finding Faith” in support of this ministry to churches, and that “Finding Faith” be allowed sell to their CD’s at the  
concert. The motion carried. 
 
Nominating  
A motion was made to present to the congregation the approval of Pamela Schultz to replace a Deacon’s unexpired 
term. The Special Congregational Meeting will be held between services on March 10, 2019 to approve her installation 
as Deacon, Class of 2021.  
 
Administration – Stewardship  
Spending Authorities are to be approved annually by Session, running from 3/1/2019 to 2/29/2020. 
A motion was made to approve the 2019 Spending Authorities for Operating Funds. 
The Book of Order (G-3.0113) requires an annual review of financial books and records. 
A motion was made to approve the following members to be appointed to the 2018 Financial Review Team:   
Rob Henrich, Kurt Johnson and Dave Tyrrell. The motions carried. 
As of the weekend of February 2-3, 2019 a total of 161 pledges have been received totaling $555,838.00.  This  
compares to 171 pledges made in 2018 totaling $497,144.00. 
 
Property  
The committee is receiving estimates for the repainting of the Sanctuary and the replacement of carpeting in the  
Multi-purpose Building. 
 
Special Meeting of the Congregation  
The congregation voted to elect Pamela Schultz as Deacon to the Class of 2021.   
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Julie Winkler, Clerk of Session 
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5th Annual Journey to The Cross 
Good Friday, April 19, 2019 

12:00 pm to 4:00 pm 
 

Meditating on the events of Jesus’ final days and His 
resurrection can be profound. The challenge for most of 
us is shutting out the noise and distraction of everyday 
life long enough to quiet our souls and listen to the spir-
it of God.  We hope you will plan to come to the  
Spirituality Center that will be set up in the Fellowship 
Hall. You will have an opportunity to journey through  
13 stations for prayer, contemplation, and reflection as 
you touch, taste, smell and visualize Christ’s journey 
with Him  
 
For more information please call Renee Kelly at  
(702) 454-8484 ext. 504. 
 

 
Page Turners 

 
On Thursday, April 4 at 2:00 pm in the Conference Room, 
we will meet to discuss the book “The Hundred-Year Old 
Man who Climbed out of the Window and Disappeared” 
by Jonas Jonasson.   
 
After a long and eventful life, Allan Karlsson ends up in a 
nursing home, believing it to be his last stop. The only 
problem is that he’s still in good health. A big celebration 
is in the works for his 100th birthday, but Allan really isn’t 
interested (and he’d like a bit more control over his  
alcohol consumption), so he decides to escape. He climbs 
out the window in his slippers and embarks on a hilarious 
and entirely unexpected journey. It would be the adven-
ture of a lifetime for anyone else, but Allan has a larger-
than-life backstory: he has not only witnessed some of the 
most important events of the 20th century, but  
actually played a key role in them. Quirky and utterly 
unique, The 100-Year-Old Man Who Climbed Out the  
Window and Disappeared has charmed readers across the 
world. Karen Dowds will be leading our discussion.   
 
Everyone is invited to join in, even if they have not had a 
chance to read the book. 
 
Our book for May 2019 will “The Color of Water”  
by James McBride. 

 
Easter Picnic 

 

Saturday, April 21 ~ 11:00 am- 1:00 pm 
Fox Ridge Park, 420 Valle Verde Dr., Henderson                                  

 
 Family and friends are invited to the  

Annual GVPC Easter Picnic!   
Join us for fun, games, and an Easter egg hunt!   

 
The Fellowship Committee will provide  

hot dogs, hamburgers, and drinks  
We ask that each family brings a 

 potluck/picnic dish to share. 
 

Please contact Julie Dorse at                                                               
juliedorse@greenvalleypres.com,                                                  

(702) 339-4013 with any questions. 
 

 
Gingerbread Pantry & Craft Fair!!! 

What is Gingerbread Fair? 
 
It is a bazaar, or craft fair, held at the GVPC Fellowship Hall, 
filled with items to give as gifts, or to decorate your home 
and includes some of the best pantry items and baked 
goods in the area!  Our Gingerbread Pantry & Craft Fair has  
become known for its quality items and the committee 
works year-round producing these items.  Income earned 
at the fair is used for unbudgeted GVPC capital improve-
ments and local mission projects. 
 
Believe it or not, we have already completed work on some 
projects for our October 12 2019 Gingerbread Pantry & 
Craft Fair and are busy working on more.  Our April 
meetings are scheduled for Monday, April 1, 10 am, in the  
Conference Room which is the business meeting that  
includes show and tell (completed crafts or ideas for crafts) 
and April 15 at 10 am, in Fellowship Hall, is our craft  
session where we enjoy fellowship.  New members are 
welcome at any time.  Please, come and join us!   
 
For information, contact one of our co-Chairs:  
Shari Jackson, 702-860-4032, sharij89074@cox.net  or Julie 
Winkler, 702-269-0303, 7winks@cox.net. 
 

Don’t Forget—Mark the Date Now 
For the best Gingerbread Pantry & Craft Fair Ever! 

Saturday, October 12, 2019 
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Sunday Morning Children’s Programs 
 

Sunday school for ages Pre-Kindergarten through fifth grade meet during the 10:30 am service in the Christian Education 
Bldg.  Children start out the morning in the Sanctuary with their families.  After the Children’s Sermon the students will 
be escorted to the C. E. building where they will report to their appropriate classrooms: 
 

Pre-K/Kindergarten – Room #4 ~ 1st/2nd grade – Room #3 ~ 3rd/4th/5th grade – Room #1 
 

Parents are requested to pick their children up at their classrooms after the service ends. 
 

“Deep Blue Connects – At Home with God” curriculum is being taught in our elementary age Sunday School classes.  This 
curriculum is a comprehensive Bible study designed for kids.  Family-themed Bible stories Videos, science, crafts, and 
games are used to provide faith-based lessons, exploring how different families belong in God’s big story. 
 

Unit 2 – Observing Lent with Your Family 
April 7 - Session 6:  Peter Pretends.    April 21 - Easter Sunday - Session 8: Jesus Lives. 
April 14  - Palm Sunday- Session 7: Jesus Enters Jerusalem. April 28 - Session 9: Feed My Sheep. 
Check out the free downloadable game app at the Play Store:  Deep Blue Adventures. 
 

Preschool/Kindergarten at 10:30 and Celebration at 9:00 utilize the “Little Kids Time:  Growing with God” Curriculum 
from Gospel Light.  Students will hear Bible stories, play games, sing along with music DVD’s, and enjoy a light snack. 
 

April 7 – A Rich Man’s Question – Matthew 19:16-26; Mark 10:17-27; Luke 18:18-27. 
April 14 – Jesus Enters Jerusalem – Matthew 21:1-11,15-16; Mark 11:1-10. 
April 21 – The Empty Tomb – Matthew 28:1-10; Luke 22:2; 23:33-24:9; John 19:38-42. 
April 28 – The Road to Emmaus – Luke 24:13-35. 

 

Springtime and Eastertime at Dana's Place, 
 Our Children's Library 

 
Signs of Spring and Easter welcome you to the reawakening of the earth and the 
resurrection of Christ at Dana's Place.  Look for special books on The Easter Story.  
Also check out the whimsical books on Easter eggs, rabbits, and Spring.   

 
Dana's Place favorites include: 
 
"A Child's Story of Easter" by Etta Wilson. The events leading up to Christ's death and resurrection presented for the 
young child.  Vibrant illustrations introducing the meaning of the Easter celebration.  
 
"God Gave Us Easter" by Lisa Bergren. A little cub learns of God's plan for His children from a walk through the Artic 
world. 
 
"God's Love at Easter" by Joy Morgan Davis. "And so each year we celebrate God's love on Easter Day...." 
 
"The Story of Easter" by Jean Miller. A Little Golden Book "On Easter morning, we greet others with "Christ is risen" to 
be answered with "He is risen indeed". 
 
The Easter egg, butterfly, lamb, rabbit, chick.  Discover the meaning of these symbols in the display frames.  What other 
symbols can you add? 
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 Bunco 
 
Join us at the monthly Bunco event!  We will meet on 
Thursday, April 18 from 10:00 am -12:00 pm in the  
GVPC Fellowship Hall.   
 
We have a very friendly, fun and energetic group of  
players and we welcome you to  Come Roll With Us! 
 
For further information please contact Linda  
Rauenbuehler at (702) 558-7829 or  
llrauenbuehler@cox.net. 

 

WHAT’S HAPPENING? 
 

GVPC Children - Are you involved in any outside activities: 
playing soccer, singing in your school choir or playing an  
instrument in the school band? Or are you dancing 
in a recital?   
 

I’d Love to Come See You! 
 

Send me a text, give me a call, or fill out one of the  
“Come and See Me” slips from the display in the Christian 
Education Building.   
 
Thank you for letting me help celebrate your  
accomplishments! 
 
Miss Julie 
juliedorse@greenvalleypres.com  or (702) 339-4013 cell. 

 

 
GREEN VALEY 

PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 
 

 

 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
 

SAVE THE DATES 

JUNE 10 – 14, 2019 

9:00 AM – 12:00 NOON 

(DROP OFF BEGINS AT 8:30 AM) 

Questions?   

Contact juliedorse@greenvalleypres.com 

 
Monthly Ladies Luncheon 

 
Please join us for Ladies’ Lunch which will be on Thursday, 
April 4 at 11:15 am at the Olive Garden on Sunset Road. 
 
Please note the change in time in order to make it more 
timely for our Ladies to get to Pageturner’s Book Club  
afterwards. It is hoped that more of our Ladies will decide 
to join the book club.  It is stimulating and gives you a 
chance to meet even more people.  I can give you the  
upcoming titles. 
 
For further information and to RSVP, please contact Linda 
Rauenbuehler at llrauenbuehler@cox.net or 702-558-7829. 

 
I would like to thank everyone who sent cards, emails, and 
called as I recovered from my shoulder surgery.  It truly 
brightened my day and was a constant reminder of the  
caring nature of our church.  Many blessings to all!   
 
Thank you! 
 
Michelle Morgando 

I want to thank my church family for the support and many 
cards and calls.  This has helped me a lot through this  
difficult time. 
 
A special thanks to Pastor Adrian, Mia, and Danny for being 
there with me the first day when I found out that my 
daughter had died. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Georgia Sparks 

mailto:llrauenbuehler@cox.net
mailto:juliedorse@greenvalleypres.com
mailto:juliedorse@greenvalleypres.com
mailto:llrauenbuehler@cox.net
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FRIENDS IN THE DESERT VISION ARTICLE 
 

On March 9, we served our guests a meal of all fried chicken, potato salad, dill pickles, corn, roll, chips, ice cream  
sandwiches, and beverages.  The fried chicken is always a hit, and with your generous contributions we are able to  
purchase the chicken for our meal.  We served 82 hot meals, as well as 50 take-out meals.  A big thank you to health 
care partners who furnished the potato salad.  We also thank all who donated money and food, or who helped serve.        
 
Our GVPC "Lunch Brigade" (the GVPC team responsible for preparing the sack lunches for FITD) prepared and delivered 
93 sack lunches to our Friends In The Desert this month. We are thankful to J. Marlan Walker Elementary Honor Society 
kids who donated fruit cups, applesauce, jello, and pudding for the lunches. The kids also made little cards to place in the 
lunch bags.  If you are interested in joining the FITD Lunch Brigade please contact Kurt Ricketts. 
 
After enjoying their home cooked meal, our FITD visitors were given the opportunity to clothing donated by the  
members of our congregation.  Last month, I told you our cupboards were bare, well, God is good (don’t we all know 
that!!) and we received a large donation so we were able to buy a LARGE selection of sweats and toiletry items which of 
course were depleted this weekend along with other donations we received.  We are in dire need of men’s pants/jeans 
in sizes 40 or larger and men’s and women’s gym shoes in large sizes. Also needed are summer shirts for men and 
women in large and XL, and baseball caps. Some sad/joyous news, Muriel who has been in charge of FITD is retiring as 
of March 31 and St. Timothy’s will no longer be distributing ANYTHING except one meal a day.  Our clothing and toiletry 
items are going to be essential to our friends at St. Tim’s, so please keep this in mind as you clean out your closets for 
this summer.  Call Pam Sharetts at (702) 339-6699 if you have any questions.  If you would like to donate any of these 
items for distribution next month, please leave them on the shelves in the Sacristy or in the church office. 
                
The April  luncheon will be comprised of meatball sub sandwiches, green salad, pickles, wrapped Easter candy, & chips. 
Volunteers for food items and/or helping to serve are always appreciated and welcome.  The full menu is located on the 
sign up board at the back of the Narthex.  Items must be delivered to the GVPC Fellowship Hall kitchen no later than 
11:30 am on Friday, April 12, or delivered to the back door at St. Timothy’s Episcopal Church (43 West Pacific Ave, 
Henderson) on Saturday the 13th by 10:45 am.  Mark all items you leave at the church “FITD” with your name. 
 
Thanks for your prayers, help, and donations to help our community.  
Jan Wilson and Jo Ellen Lewis , March 2019 FITD Co-Chairs 

 

 
Update on Friends in the Desert 

 
It is with mixed emotions that I learned that my very dear friend, Muriel Dufendach, is retiring effective March 31, 2019 
from managing Friends in the Desert at St. Timothy’s.  Muriel and I became friends back in September 1998 when we 
first (along with the other members) started what was to become Friends in the Desert.  I told Muriel that Pastor Hilda 
had convinced me that I was capable of rounding up enough people to prepare enough food bring it down to St. Tim’s 
and with her guidance she would tell me how to proceed with serving it, and that is exactly what she did.  FITD was  
officially licensed in January 1999 as a non-profit and we never looked back.   
 
I know many of you have worked with Muriel and know that she ran a tight ship, but don’t realize how much she has 
done.  She has worked tirelessly 6 days a week since 1998 making sure 6 days a week a meal was there for our “Friends” 
and when it wasn’t covered by a group, she and some of the regular volunteers cooked it themselves.  Her private  
donations covered all the cleaning supplies and I’m sure a multitude of other things. She managed to get hairdressers in 
and did a food pantry/toiletry until she could no longer do this.  She was the powerhouse behind Friends in the Desert. 
 
Muriel has given so much of her life for the care of others and I would like to ask you to help me show appreciation by 
just sending her a note of thank you to: Muriel Dufendach - call the church office for the address (pls. note that you are 
from GVPC on your card).  For me, Muriel not only taught me Matthew 25:35, she lived it and I thank God for her.  I am 
also asking for your prayers for God’s blessings and guidance on the new leader of FITD as the selection is being made.   
                                  
Pam Sharetts 
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Presbyterian Youth CONNECTION 
          April 

 
 

Thank you to Nicole Steidel, Debbie Meldrum and 
Stacy Weiss – Grogan for lunch in March! 

 
Journey to The Cross 
Good Friday, April 19, 2019 

 12:00 pm to 4:00 pm 

 
Meditating on the events of Jesus’ final days and His resurrection 
can be profound. The challenge for most of us is shutting out the 
noise and distraction of everyday life long enough to quiet our 
souls and listen to the spirit of God.  We hope you will plan to come 
to the Spirituality Center that will be set up in the Fellowship Hall.  
You will have an opportunity to journey through 13 stations for 
prayer, contemplation, and reflection as you touch, taste, smell and  
visualize Christ’s journey. 
 
For more information and to reserve a spot please call Renee Kelly 
at (702) 454-8484 X 504. 

 
events this month 

 
 April 7th – Youth group 12:30 – 4:00 pm,  
         3:00 pm an amazing concert by “Finding Faith.” 
 April 13th – 14th – Homeless Retreat, NO youth group! 
 April 18th – Maundy Thursday 7:00 pm service. 
 April 19th – Journey to the Cross 12:00 pm – 4:00 pm.  
 April 19th – Good Friday Service 7:00 pm.  
 April 20th – EASTER PICNIC 11:00 am - 1:00 pm.  
 April 21st – He is Risen, He is Risen indeed!  Happy Easter!   
         NO youth today.  
 April 28th – Youth groups 11:30 am - 2:30 pm 
 
In Christ’s Service, Renee Kelly ~ 702-454-8484 X 504.  
       
 
 

 

     

     A RECENT SUCCESS 

 

NASCAR 

Thank you so much for 

all your hard work! 

 

I don’t have the totals 

yet, but I believe we 

did well! 

 

Our trip to the  

labyrinth was  

awesome! 
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Elders by Committee - 2019 
 

Administration 
Connie Mulick, John Noel, 

Allen Randle 
 

Christian Education 
Sherri Brewer, Ann Fields 

  
Fellowship & Congreg. Nurture 
Cynthia Dakus, Bernadette O’Neill 

 
Membership & Outreach 
Dave Cornell, Doug Small 

 
Missions 

Bob Brewer, Susan Walker 
 

Nominations 
Ron Sharetts 

 
Personnel 

Michelle Morgando, Molly Pope 
 

Property 
Bobby Miller, John Yates 

 
Worship & Music 

Donna Rorer, Bill Ruby 
 

Clerk of Session - Julie Winkler 

 Board of Deacons 
 

Class of 2019 
Annette Baize 
Judy Barbour 
Cindy Cerullo 

Trish Henshaw 
Bill Lewis 

Jo Ellen Lewis 
Lora Wichmann 

 
Class of 2020 

Pam Bower 
Anthony Cho 
Kevin Fisher 

  Regina Golenkov 
  Betsy Johnson 

Deborah McMorris 
  Pam Sharetts 

   
Class of 2021 
  Candice Bush 
   Michele Fisher 
   Carole Fowler 
    Susan Irish 

    Kurt Johnson 
    Pam Schultz 

     Billie Sohocki 
 

If you would like to be taken off the mailing list, please call the Church Office at (702) 454-8484. 

Green Valley  
Presbyterian Church 

 
Ministers:            Members of the Congregation 

 
Staff: 

 
Pastor/Head of Staff:          Rev. Adrian N. Doll             
 
 

Assistant Music Director:        Kaymen Carter 
 

Director of Children’s Ministries:  Julie Dorse 
                                             

Financial/Office Manager: Carol Johnson 
 
Director of Youth Ministries:     Renee Kelly 
 

Audio Visual Technician:             Allen Merritt 
 
Director of Congregational Care: 
                                            Linda Rauenbuehler 
 
Sexton:                                          Kurt Ricketts 
 
Organist:       Amy Smith 

Join us for  
Worship: 

 

 

Saturday Evening  
 

5:00-6:00 PM 
A Cry Room is available for  

parents with infants. 
 

 

 
Sunday Morning 

 

Traditional Service  
9:00  & 10:30 AM 

with Communion the first  
Sunday of each month. 

Nursery Provided. 
 

 

 
Sunday School  

 

10:40 AM– 11:30 AM 
 for children K-5th grade 

 

Coffee Hour and Fellowship 
10:00 AM in the                            
Fellowship Hall 

 

Green Valley Presbyterian Church 
1798 Wigwam Parkway, Henderson, NV   89074 


